Pastoral and Community Committee
Minutes of meeting 28th March 2018
Present: Sarah Coleman, Becky Davies, Jenny Leahy, Kim Law

Apologies: Lisa Jefferson, 
Matters arising from minutes of the last meeting (1st November 2017)
None

Attendance

Current attendance is 96.1%.  There is new County guidance on fines which the governing body need to discuss.  
A reminder has gone out to parents to contact school in the morning if their child is absent.  If there is no call by 9.30 school will phone parents to find out why the child is absent.  Parents have also been asked to provide 3 different contacts for their child.
Behaviour

Behaviour in school is very good, the traffic light system is being used effectively throughout school.
On our school Self Evaluation document we have rated ourselves as ‘Outstanding’ for Personal Development, Behaviour and Welfare.

School Council is now being done with the whole school as an assembly with the School Council at the front and other children invited to contribute.

Safeguarding

There had been some notes left in a few children’s gardens with mention of drugs and rude drawings.  Following this the children were spoken to about drug safety.  The police were involved by school due to a possible safeguarding issue alluded to in one of the notes.  Mrs Coleman wrote to parents informing them of the notes and police involvement and soon after two older children from the village admitted to leaving the notes and apologised.

Data Protection changes are coming into force in May 2018.  School will need to have a Data Protection Officer, SLRP have suggested buying into a service provided by North Yorkshire (£450 per annum) as Cumbria have not provided access to a DPO.
Year 1&2 pupils have completed a series of Kidsafe sessions.

SEN
A Year 4 child, with an EHCP, joined school in January and has support.  Rose Campbell is on supply as his support assistant.  She is also doing some extra reading/phonic support with KS1 pupils who need extra help.
Breakfast and after school club

Breakfast club, at the School House, has three pupils attending daily and a few others who attend often.  Breakfast club runs from 7.45am, children are then brought across to school by 8.45am.
After School Club regularly has six or seven children and sometimes as many as 10.  It now runs until 6pm each day and is providing tea at 5pm, for those who request it.
Website and Facebook
Staff are adding regular blogs to class pages.  We need to remove and update old photographs from the school website.  Old photographs have been removed from Facebook.
Community links inc. pre-school

Y5&6 pupils have attended Pupil Parliament where they were able to ask Tim Farron questions.
We have attended numerous sports events with the cluster.  

We continue to have strong links with pre-school who are now running Breakfast Club.  A number of children attend pre-school in the morning and are brought across to school for the afternoon session.

Friends of Lindale School organised an Easter disco which was very successful.  The group are now meeting monthly at The Royal Oak.
Collective Worship and Church school ethos

There are questions over how we will be able to maintain a church link when St Paul’s in Lindale closes. Further discussion with Jenny and Reverend Andrew may be needed.

Kim and Jenny will develop an outdoor reflection area over the Easter holiday.
In Collective Worship we have been continuing Christian Values themes, recently focusing on Kindness.  KS2 have made a prayer book so they can contribute to worship by reading a prayer.  We had visitors from ‘Moving Mountains’ to lead a collective worship and look around school.
Kim will follow up a letter from the Children of Hope charity, with the intention of finding out more about fundraising and a link with an African country.
SIAMS

There is a new SIAMS framework.  Penny Hollander will be running training on this in June and it would be good if Sarah, Jenny and Kim could attend.  Sarah to circulate the date.
Pastoral issues

Mrs Nowell has been absent for most of the term due to ill health.  She has returned to pre-school and is hoping to come back to full days in the Summer term.  Other TAs have been providing some cover in EYFS in the afternoons.
The model LA Staff Code of Conduct has been adapted for school and all staff have been given a copy.
AOB - Confidential
Mrs Coleman has received an email from a parent with a list of varied complaints.  Sarah responded by email offering a meeting to discuss the points raised.  The parent refused a meeting and wants a full written response.  The matter has been passed to Helen Churchill and Paul Bond to respond, offering a meeting with them and the School Complaints Procedure has been sent to the parent.
Date of next meeting

To be arranged
